
Welcome to the Trimley St Mary Parish Council news October 
2024

Trimley St Mary Population 3,830

Welcome Hall:The newly refurbished small room is available for 
hire. There is a  minimum hire of 2 hours priced on application. 
This room has a separate entrance with a small kitchen area and 
toilet. The Welcome hall trust & Parish Council would like to 
thank our district Councillors Mike Ninnmey & Lee Reeves for 
their enabling funds allocation for this refurbishment and to bring 
this room back to life.  If you would like to look around the small 
meeting room please email lynn.beal@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk.      
for bookings please contact the booking clerk 07824 309712 
thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com

mailto:lynn.beal@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk.%20


Fundraising Quiz: A few tickets available Together with 
Trimley St Mary neighbourhood watch we are putting on a quiz to 
raise funds for the Christmas light switch event. 

Saturday October 26th Welcome Hall Trimley, doors open 6.30pm 
for 7pm start

Teams of 4 or 6 £6.00 per person. Tickets payable in advance.

Bring your own drinks & nibbles

There will be a cash raffle

Tickets available 
from welcomehall1902@gmail.com 07886176164

We would like to thank local business who have provided 
questions and are very grateful for raffle prizes or donations. 

Remembrance Sunday: On the 12th of November a wreath will 
be laid by Tristan Gale to remember the fallen at the War 
Memorial in the church grounds. There will be a service at the 
church, time TBC. One of our Councillors has details of all who 
served in WW1 & WW2 from both villages.All welcome 

Remembrance: Armistice Day :On November the 11th at 
10.50am a short service with Phil the Bugler playing the last post 
and a wreath will be laid by Tristan Gale  on behalf of our 
residents at the Peace Sign at Reeve Lodge. Representatives from 
our village school will be in attendance and will lay a wreath 
made by the school children and read out a poem. All welcome. 
Thank you to Jan and her team at Reeve lodge for their kind offer 
of refreshment’s after the short service.



Mens Cycle Tour:On Sunday 8 September the final stage of 2024 
Lloyds Bank Tour of Britain, came through our village  on their 
way to the final finish at Felixstowe, We thank East Suffolk 
Council for their grant for bunting to decorate. 100 recycled 
refillable water bottles were given away on the day.

NO DOGS ON STENNETTS PLAYING FIELD: Please can we 
remind you that dogs are not permitted on the trust land as this is 
a playing field.

Meetings: 1st Monday of the month at 7.30pm in the Welcome 
Hall, members of the public always welcome. The Agenda is 
available a few days before and can be found on our Facebook 
page, the website and the noticeboards.

 Monday 7th October 2024

Monday 4th November 2024

Monday 2nd December 2024

Clerk Nicky Dunn: 07795 824733

clerk@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk 

www.facebook.com/trimleystmaryparishcouncil 

www.trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk/
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